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The Honorable President Novelle E. Francis, Jr. August 16, 2019 
Legislature of the Virgin Islands 
Capitol Building, Charlotte Amalie 
P.O. Box 1690 
St Thomas, VI 00804 

re: CZM Major Water Permit CZJ-04-14(W) for the Summers End Group LLC 

Dear President Francis, 

I wrote to you on August 8, 2019 regarding a CZM Major Water Permit for the Summers End Group LLC, 
permit number CZJ-04-14(W).  In that letter I requested that the Legislature wait until Virgin Islands 
Superior Court has had an opportunity to adjudicate on the merits of the permit and the procedures by 
which it was granted, before the Legislature takes any action to ratify the permit. 

The permit in question was not on the agenda of the Committee of the Whole meeting this past 
Tuesday, August 13, and I want to thank you for this.  The project proposed under the Summers End 
Group application will affect everyone who lives in Coral Bay, and virtually nobody was aware of the 
possible consideration of this permit by the Legislature. 

My single goal in this entire process is to ensure transparency.  I believe that all of those individuals 
concerned about the possible  impacts of this project deserve to know what is happening with the 
permit.  I am aware that two property owners wrote to the Senate regarding their concerns about 
private property rights, but the depth of concern extends far beyond those two individuals.   

For example, I am attaching to this letter a statement that was signed by 40 (forty) small business 
owners in Coral Bay, all opposed to the Summers End Group marina project.  Their concern was that the 
impacts of the construction and operation of such a project would be detrimental to their business, that 
it would drive visitors away and it would be damaging to the overall economy of Coral Bay.  This letter 
was sent to the Army Corps of Engineers in 2015 and the sentiments expressed in it are even more valid 
today as we are emerging from the impacts of Hurricanes Irma and Maria. 

Today I am respectfully requesting two things: 

1. If your office has received additional correspondence from the Summer's End Group and/or 
their advisors regarding this permit and its ratification, I would greatly appreciate it if you 
could forward copies of that correspondence to me.  This is critically important so that we 
can offer additional perspectives on any comments made by the applicant, and so that we 
can maintain the transparency of the entire process. 
 

2. If, contrary to our request, you should decide to bring this CZM permit before the 
Committee of the Whole prior to the resolution of pending litigation, we respectfully 
request that we be given ample notice to prepare for a hearing, that the hearing be held on 
St John and that it be held at a time when working people are able to attend. 
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Thank you for your service to the people of the Virgin Islands, and thank you for your consideration of 
these requests. 

Respectfully yours, 

 

David L Silverman 
Coral Bay, St John 
email:  DLSILVERMAN@YAHOO.COM 
phone: 340.244.9875 

 

Attachment:  Letter signed by Coral Bay small business owners 












